

Pacific Forest Rally 2023 Bulletin #3 5 October

With regret, this year's rally is cancelled. Uncertainty over fire danger and the late re-scheduling have resulted in low entries and low volunteer numbers, which, combined with some logistical challenges for the organizers, have made it impossible to proceed and still run a safe, challenging and enjoyable event for everyone.

For 2024, we are planning to run as a national event on Friday June 7 and Saturday June 8. We expect that this will be a much more reliable date from the perspective of fire danger, and will allow teams from eastern and central Canada to combine Rocky Mountain Rally and PFR into a single trip.

We are deeply sorry for the inconvenience and uncertainty that this has caused with those faithful who did sign up either to compete or volunteer, and we promise you a return to PFR's classic stages next year.

Paul Westwick Clerk of the Course